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CUMBERLAND CO. SUPERIOR COURT-CO:tlf]l.IODITIES. 

Chapter 84. 

79 
CHAP. 84 

An Act to Amend Section Seventy-nine of Chapter Eight;·-two of the Revised Statutes, 
Relating to the Superior Court for the Count;' of Cumberland. 

Be, it enacted by the People of the State of jlyf aine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 82, § 79; relating to justice of Cumberland superior court, 
amended. Section seventy-nine of chapter eighty-two of the revised stat­
utes is hereby amended by striking out in the fifth line thereof, the words 
"in Portland" and substituting therefor the ·words 'in the county of Cum­
berland', so that said section, as amended, shall read as follows: 

'Sec. 79. Justice may reside anywhere in county, instead of being con­
fined to city of Portland. The superior court established at Portland, 
within and for the county of Cumberland, shall consist of one justice, an 
inhabitant of said county, of sobriety of manners and learned in the law, 
who shall be appointed, commissioned and qualified according to the con­
stitution, and shall reside during his continuance in office, in the county 
of Cumberland.' 

Approved March 19, 1919. 

Chapter 85. 
An Act to Amend Section Nineteen of Chapter Thirty-six of the Revised Statutes, 

Relating to Analysis' of Commodities Examined under the Inspection Laws. 

Be it enacted. by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 36, § 19, relating to the analysis of commodities by commis­
sioner of agriculture, amended. Section nineteen of chapter thirty-six of 
the revised statutes is hereby amended by inserting after the word "com­
modities" in the second line the words 'except milk and cream', so that 
said section, as amended, shall read as follows: 

'Sec. 19. Milk and cream excepted. The commissioner of agriculture 
shall have all analyses of commodities, except milk and cream, examined 
under the inspection laws of which he is the executive made at the Maine 
Agricultural Experiment Station. The director of said station shall analyze 
or cause to be analyzed all samples submitted to him by said commissioner. 
Said station shall be compensated to cover the expense of said analyses 
by said commissioner.' 

Approved March 19, 1919. 


